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To all registered members of the GFC Integrated System
To all users of Open Facility Service
To all users of the Instrument Analysis Service
Director of GFC

Hiroshi Amitsuka

Thank you very much for your understanding and cooperation in the operation of GFC.

As of April 20, 2020, the "Hokkaido University's Action Guidelines (BCP) for the Prevention of
New Coronavirus Infection" was raised to Level 3. In response, the GFC informed the Center's user-
support policy on the same day. However, Hokkaido University has decided to extend the BCP Level
3 until May 11, beyond the initial deadline of May 6. In this regard, the reservations accepted for
May 7-11 will be cancelled in principle, and the GFC user-support policy for the following services
will be extended until May 11.

The University's BCP level after May 11 is scheduled to be decided at a meeting of the University's
New Coronavirus Infection Control Headquarters held on the same day, but if the level 3 is
maintained after that, we will continue this guideline for the time being in order to ensure
uninterrupted operation, and we will make our new decision on the GFC user-support policy,
including a new deadline, and notify you as soon as possible.

Thank you very much for your understanding and cooperation.

[GFEC User-Support Policy for BCP Level 3 (revised on May 1)]

1. The following operations are suspended
Use of all open-facility equipment managed by the GFC
Use of Equipment Market Service

Use of Prototypal Machining Solution Service from non-academic institutions



Use of new applications for Instrumental Analysis Service

2. The following duties will be continued
Reservations for all GFC services from May 12 onwards

Registration of users, etc. in the GFC Integrated System

3. Other details
For the use and reservation of equipment managed by non-GFC facilities, a list of the equipment to
be shut down will be posted on the GFC web page from time to time. For other equipment, follow

the judgment and instructions of the person in charge of each instrument.

For on-campus use of prototypal-machining-solution services, please follow the judgment and

instructions of the department providing the service.

All appointments and consultations for GFC management equipment and instrumental analysis

until May 11 will be cancelled (no cancellation fee will be charged).

Please refer to the following GFC webpage for information on resumption of use.

https://www.gfc.hokudai.ac.jp/



